
T
hese days, people like to complain 

about government losing touch with 

America.  Here in Garden Oaks, though, 

our Civic Club members know what it’s 

like to remind politicians and govern-

ment officials about issues important to 

our neighborhood. And that’s because 

for the past few months the Civic Club 

has brought several key officials to our 

monthly meetings – giving average 

citizens the chance to meet face-to-face 

with people who can affect their lives.

This September is no exception, as we 

will welcome Houston Mayor Annise 

Parker to the Garden Oaks Civic Club 

meeting, 7 p.m. Tuesday, September 7, 

at Garden Oaks Elementary School.

Booking Mayor Parker is no easy task.  

With the Mayor’s wall-to-wall schedule, 

her commitments are carefully vetted. 

But the GOCC has worked hard over the 

years to build its “share of mind” with 

government leaders, to demonstrate 

that we are a neighborhood of actively 

concerned and involved citizens.

Just look at the impressive lineup 

we’ve had this year visiting the GOCC. 

Our monthly meetings have provided 

a forum for Garden Oaks neighbors 

to meet and visit face-to-face with 

government officials whose decisions 

can impact our lives:

Melissa Noriega, City Councilmember 

At Large; Brenda Stardig, City 

Councilmember District A; Dwayne 

Bohac, Texas House of Representatives 

District 138; HISD Chief of Staff Dr. 

Michelle Pola; Harris County Appraisal 

District’s Roland Altinger, Division 

Director of the Information & Assistance 

Division; with Mayor Annise Parker 

scheduled.

Of course, the best part about the GOCC 

meetings? They give us the opportunity 

to meet our neighbors and contribute to 

our fine Garden Oaks community. Show 

your support by joining the GOCC and 

attending our meetings. We’ll see you 

soon.

President’s Letter
On Tap for the GOCC: Mayor Annise Parker

by Mark Klein, GOCC President

CIVIC CLUB 

MEETINGS

 

August 3 Civic Club Meeting 

7pm at Garden Oaks Elementary School

Next meeting, September 7 at 7pm with 

Mayor Annise Parker.

SAVE THE DATE

Wine Walk - October 16, 2010

REMINDERS 
 

Recipes are needed for GO Cookbook 

benefiting the Constable Program. See 

this month’s insert for more details.

Complete your Constable and Civic Club 

membership forms found in this issue 

today. Your support is needed!
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HEARD UNDER THE OAK 
TREE
by Terry Jeanes

Welcome New Neighbors

859 W 42nd  963 Althea  

1018 Althea 962 Althea  

851 Azalea 746 W 41st 

228 W 33rd

Congratulations on joining us. 

We hope to see you at a civic club 

meeting soon.

August  Birthdays

Elizabeth Klein & Katherine 

Knauth - 4

Rick Knauth & 

Gracie Marie Mulry – 9

Warren Walden -14

Elizabeth Johnson – 20

Matt Veech – 22

Tony Padon & Trent Salch – 23

Bridgette Martinez – 26

Emma Kathryn Carvell & 

Debbie Padon - 28

Congratulations 

Celebrations abounded for Suzanne 

and Frank Sobol. Their older 

daughter Elizabeth married Andrew 

Smith in May and graduated from 

Texas A & M University on May 

14. Younger daughter Victoria 

graduated magna cum laude from 

Spring Woods High School on May 

29; she will attend Texas A & M 

University this fall. Elizabeth and 

Victoria are the granddaughters of 

the late Bert and Wilma Spinks, 

original Garden Oaks residents.

Happy Anniversary to Pat Buron and 

Shelly Rogers on August 5.

Well Wishes

To James Flowers who suffered a 

broken foot while running.

Out and About

Michael Beard visited his parents in 

Alabama. Sheree Peoples traveled 

to London to visit her daughter. 

Tina Sabuco and Shellye Arnold 

Garden Oaks Gazette
The Garden Oaks Gazette is the official 
publication of  the Garden Oaks Civic Club and 
is published on a monthly basis. Submission 
deadline is the 15th of each month for 
publication the next month unless otherwise 
noted. No exceptions.
 
Publication of any article not related to the 
Civic Club does not imply endorsement by the 
Garden Oaks Civic Club and is solely the opinion 
of the author.

danced with the dolphins in Playa del 

Carmen, Mexico.

Matt and Holly Veech and their kids 

vacationed in Florida in July. Mel 

Johnson and daughter Elizabeth 

visited beautiful Connermare, Ireland. 

The Listers vacationed in Italy and 

met up with neighbors the McLeans 

for a fabulous July adventure. The 

Cunninghams visited Rio Frio. Lynn 

Sievers vacationed in Portland in 

June for the rose festival. John and 

Margaret Hesse vacationed in 

Missouri for Margaret’s parents’ 58th 

anniversary.

Special Thoughts

To Lynn and Don Sievers on the loss 

of their dear Scottie, Chivas, and to 

Pat Buron and Shelley Rogers on 

the loss of their little dog, Moose.

To highlight an event, celebration, or 

other tidbit, contact Terry Jeanes at 

713.812.9154 or 

terry@terryjeanes.com.
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CITIZENS’ PATROL
by Carl Waters, Jr.

I was pleasantly surprised when I was 

named the Garden Oaks neighbor of 

the quarter last month. Thanks to Terry 

Jeanes, Megan Salch, my wife and 

neighbors for all the kind words. One 

correction, though, for those of you 

looking for a pitching coach for your 

youngsters. I am not a pitching coach 

at Oaks Dads Club, but I do umpire 

games where the coaches pitch to their 

own players or as it commonly known: 

Coach Pitch.

According the HPD web site, four 

crimes were reported in Garden Oaks 

in June. This compares favorably to five 

reported in June 2009 and keeps us 

at approximately the same number of 

crimes reported last year to this year. 

October is just around the corner and 

with it comes the Southern version of 

National Night Out or Neighbors Night 

Out as we like to call it. This year’s date 

is Tuesday, October 5. Please consider 

hosting a block party (or multiple 

blocks if you’d like) and let me know so I 

can let HPD know so an officer possibly 

can stop and discuss your concerns.

June Crime Statistics: 4

Theft: 4

500 block of W. 33rd St. on Tuesday, June 

15 at 10 a.m. (street)

400 block of W. 34th St. on Friday, June 

18 at 4 p.m. (residence)

3200 block of N. Shepherd Dr. on 

Tuesday, June 22 at 8 p.m. (church)

200 block of W. 33rd St. on Friday, June 

25 at 5 a.m. (driveway)

Inquiries about joining the Citizens Patrol 

Program or about other community safety 

issues can be directed to me via neighborhood 

website GardenOaks.org or to the COP email 

account at  GOCOP77018@AOL.com or by 

phone at 713.864.992.

Emergency Numbers
 

Emergency Services 911

HPD Non-Emergency Services  

713.884.3131

Constable Dispatch  

713.755.7628

All Other City Services 311
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GO CIVIC CLUB MEETING 
MINUTES
July 6, 2010

Welcome: President Mark Klein called the 

meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. at Garden 

Oaks Elementary School.

A motion was made and carried to accept 

the June minutes as published in the 

Gazette.

Treasurer’s Report: Phil Ramirez was 

not present. Mark Klein reported that the 

Constable Patrol is $14,400 short of its 

annual goal. The Home Tour has made a 

significant positive revenue impact but 

without the proceeds from the Home 

Tour the overall budget would run a 

slight deficit. In August, the civic club 

will discuss 2011 fundraising initiatives 

for the Constable Program. Ticket sales 

for the Wine Walk will cover one month 

of Constable Program cost. Additional 

discussion covered ways to improve 

notifications regarding dues.

2011 Annual GOCC Budget: Vice 

President Scott Easterly will lead the 

August discussion on the 2011 budget. 

Treasurer Ramirez has drafted a 2011 

budget based on the 2010 guidelines. 

The civic club may want to increase 

contributions to some areas. Everyone 

should bring a list of needs/wants/

costs to the August meeting. The 2011 

budget will be finalized in September 

and published in the November Gazette, 

prior to a December vote.

Announcements:

4th of July Parade: President Mark 

Klein thanked parade sponsor Deanna 

Zugheri and the volunteers who helped 

run the 4th of July Bicycle Parade.

Spark Park Columns: The columns and 

sidewalks are installed. Progress is being 

made on the park improvements and 

the fence company should continue 

work shortly. The columns will be 

decorated with tiles created by Garden 

Oaks Elementary School students.

Quiet Zone: No update.

Carter’s Grove Apartments: The 

complex west of Shepherd near 34th has 

had numerous complaints. The gates 

appear to be secure but a door and 

window have been seen open. Investors 

improved some units, but work stopped 

some time ago and the final outcome of 

the property remains in limbo. There 

Continued on pg 10
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2010 GARDEN OAKS WINE 
WALK: TABLE HOSTS NEEDED
Sign-up Deadline August 15
by Shelley Rogers

Want to spend a nice fall afternoon 

trying an Argentina Malbec or a 

New Zealand Sauvignon Blanc while 

strolling through a neighbor’s lush 

garden and catching up with your 

friends and neighbors? If so, consider 

hosting a tasting table for the 

Second Annual Garden Oaks Wine 

Walk set for Saturday, Oct. 16, 4-6 

p.m. Rain date is November 6.

Brenda and Ed de Alba again have 

graciously offered the use of their 

large and beautifully landscaped 

back yard. With its wide, winding 

pathways, it is perfect for this 

event. Our walk sold out almost 

immediately last year and was a ton 

of fun.

We need at least 10 tasting tables. 

The deadline for signing up as a 

table host is August 15. As we go 

to press, we have two committed 

table host groups. We will sell tickets 

once at least 10 table hosts sign up 

(maximum 12).  Look for the mail-in 

ticket order form in the September 

Gazette. Tickets will be $35 each, 

which is donated to the constable 

program. Each ticket holder gets a 

commemorative tasting glass and 

two hours of great fun and tasting.

Terry Jeanes again has generously 

agreed to underwrite the cost of the 

glasses. Continued on pg 9
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CALLING ALL COOKS!
by Cindy Jorgensen

Garden Oaks Cookbook needs your 

help!

We are still in the process of collecting 

recipes and need your help! While we 

have received so many great recipes, 

we need more. We are under a month 

away from our recipe submission 

deadline of August 20 and need 
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AIR CONDITIONING TIPS FOR 
THE SUMMER

by Mitch Weigand 

Tip No. 5: What does SEER actually 

mean?

SEER, Seasonal Energy Efficiency Ratio, 

is calculated by dividing the amount 

of cooling supplied by an A/C system 

with the electricity consumed by 

the system under specific seasonal 

conditions.

SEER ratings are determined in a 

laboratory with specific indoor and 

outdoor conditions as determined 

by the U.S. Department of Energy. 

Because A/C systems are evaluated 

using the same conditions, they can 

be compared to each other using the 

SEER rating; the higher the number, 

the better the efficiency.

Higher SEER ratings usually are 

achieved by manufacturers using the 

latest technology in their equipment. 

That, in turn, can have a big influence 

on equipment costs. You may pay 

more great recipes to create a book 

that represents the best of Garden 

Oaks. How can you help? Send your 

recipes today! Already submitted your 

recipes? Mention to your neighbors 

that we are still looking for more!  

Not all of our neighbors read the 

Gazette regularly or have access to 

the internet. Remember, proceeds will 

benefit our 2011 Constable program.

Visit our website at  

www.GardenOaksCooks.com to learn 

more and submit your recipe and look to 

our insert in this month’s Gazette. If you 

don’t surf the web, please kindly mail your 

recipes to: Brooke Whisenhunt, Garden 

Oaks Cookbook, 316 W. 34th Street, 

Houston, TX, 77018.  

Don’t cook much but wish you did? You 

can still help. Consider purchasing a copy 

this fall for yourself, friends, and family. 

Books will be available for pre-order 

soon and will make great gifts for 

birthdays, hostess gifts and holiday 

gifts. Sign-up for our mailing list to be 

notified when copies are available to 

purchase by visiting our website.

Let’s get cooking Garden Oaks!
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more for the latest and greatest, but 

you’ll get increased efficiency and 

therefore lowered electricity bills in 

return.

According to American 

Standard, one of the leading A/C 

manufacturers in the U.S., most 

systems installed prior to 2006 are 

10 SEER or lower. Installing a new 

13 SEER system with its superior 

technology can save you 38 percent 

on your electricity bill, a 14 SEER can 

save you 43 percent and a 15 SEER 

can save you 47 percent.

As stated in a previous column, 

invest in the highest quality 

equipment you can afford. In the 

long run, this saves you money 

in operational costs, repairs and 

premature replacement.

Definitions

BTU: British Thermal Unit. In scientific 

terms, it represents the amount of 

energy required to raise one pound 

of water one degree Fahrenheit. One 

BTU is the equivalent of the heat 

given off by a single wooden kitchen 

match. For your home, it represents 

the measure of heat given off when 

fuel is burned for heating or the 

measure of heat extracted from your 

home for cooling.

Ton: A unit of measurement used for 

determining cooling capacity. One 

ton is the equivalent of 12,000 BTUs 

per hour. A 2,000 square-foot house 

typically requires a five-ton system.

Mitch is the owner of Air Wise and 

a member of the Garden Oaks Civic 

Club. You can email Mitch with any 

A/C questions at mitchw@pdq.net 

or write to 1590 Sue Barnett Drive, 

Houston, TX 77018.

Shannon & Associates, Inc.
Shannon L. Nelson, ASID

Registered Interior Designer #2026
Studio 713-802-9301

Fax 713-802-0071
Wireless 713-304-2551

Residential & Commercial Interior Design
Renovation * Construction

208 W. 34TH STREET HOUSTON, TEXAS 77018
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DESSERT WITH THE MAYOR
by Peggy Smith

Mayor Annise Parker and her life 

partner, Kathy Hubbard, joined Harry 

James and his family and friends for 

an afternoon dessert and discussion 

on Sunday, July 11. At the Garden 

Oaks Home Tour Auction, Harry was 

the highest bidder for this event, 

which was hosted by GO resident 

Peggy Smith. Neighbors Marlene 

Caldwell assisted and Terry Jeanes 

provided homemade desserts.

Mayor Parker was generous with her 

time and shared plans for Houston. 

Harry and others expressed their 

views, observations and dreams 

for the city. Sunday evening Harry 

emailed Peggy: “We were so thrilled 

to have a chance to meet the mayor. 

We all thoroughly enjoyed the 

event and the young folks were 

quite excited and talking together 

about it for hours afterward. It 

(Pictured left to right: Josafatt Hernandez, Adam Hernandez, Mayor Parker, 

Harry James, Johanna James, Jonathan Turner, Kathy Hubbard, Peggy 

Smith. Not  pictured: Marlene Caldwell, Terry Jeanes)

     GARDEN CLUB OFFICERS

   President   

    Janet Cones 713.682.4416     

    jkcones@sbcglobal.net

   1st Vice President

     Trish Mehrkam 713.688.4408

   2nd Vice President

     Chris Lindsay 713.819.8412

   Treasurer

     Robert DeVeau 832.659.7797

   Co-Secretaries

     Cathy Wahren 713.686.8686

       Yard of the Month selection committee

     Mary Lynn Porter 

was a great idea and good for 

the neighborhood. Thank you for 

organizing and hosting it!”

A Garden Oaks thank you to Mayor 

Parker for her dedication, hard work 

and support for our neighborhood 

and the city of Houston!

The Larson Law office, PLLc

 * BUSINESS LAW * 
* FAMILY LAW *  

* WILLS & TRUSTS *

Diana Larson, attorney & 
GarDen oaks resiDent

400 LOUISIANA, SUITE 900
HOUSTON, TEXAS  77002

713.221.9088 (PHONE)
DIANA@THELARSONLAWOFFICE.COM
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Wine Walk continued from pg 5.

Table hosts can be individuals or 

groups. Get a group together to 

share the cost and divide your 

hosting duties into shifts. This year’s 

theme is Below the Belt, and table 

hosts will feature their favorite wines 

from the southern hemisphere. It 

should be easy to find a great wine 

under the $20 per bottle limit. Each 

hosting group should provide at 

least one case of wine and no more 

than two different wines.

Hosting a table is easy and a lot 

of fun. Requirements are simple: 

The civic club furnishes a table and 

two chairs. Hosts furnish a case of 

wine, optional palate cleansers or 

munchies and table decorations. 

In addition to the eternal gratitude 

of your friends and neighbors, the 

benefits include two tickets to the 

event per host table and priority 

ticket ordering. Table hosts may 

reserve tickets for their group 

before the tickets go on sale to the 

neighborhood. The tickets sold 

out quickly last year and we had a 

waiting list. All proceeds go to the 

constable program, so you know 

exactly where the fruits of your 

labors will go.

Contact Shelley Rogers at srogers@

sheehyware.com or at 713.951.1033 

(day), 713.880.0503 (nights and 

weekend) or 281.330.9447 (cell) to 

host a table or for more information.

 

S.P. WALTRIP HIGH 
SCHOOL TURNS 50

Waltrip High School is turning 50 

years old this year. A celebration 

is being planned for Friday, 

October 15 through Sunday, 

October 17. A cookbook is also 

in the works. For information 

on activities and how to submit 

your recipes go to the website at 

www.Waltrip50.org. 
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   GOMO Board of Directors
    Section 1:

    Sheila Briones (2011) Secretary

    412 W. 34th

    Home: 713.861.8091

    Cell: 281.685.8133

    sbriones@hotmail.com

    Mark Saranie (2012) 

    235 W 33rd

    Home: 713.861.7994 

    Cell: 713.724.1271

    msaranie@comcast.net

    Melissa Haselden Zepeda (2010)

    320 W. 34th Street

    713.459.5339 or 713.426.6413

    melissahaselden@gmail.com

    Section 2:

    Adrian Berry (2011)

    737 W. 42nd

    Home: 713.692.0408

    adrian.berry@yahoo.com

    Ed de Alba (2010) President

    744 W. 43rd

    Cell: 713.628.7008

    ferrocem@yahoo.com

    Gale Gorman (2012) 

    742 Sue Barnett

    gale_gorman@mac.com

    Section 3:

    Jerry Butler (2011)

    871 W. 41st

    Home: 713.822.3175

    jbutler1982@att.net

    Daniel Horowitz (2012)

    1006 Sue Barnett

    dhorowitz@abrahamwatkins.com

    Kelly Mathews (2010) Treasurer

    855 Lamonte Lane

    Home: 713.640.5225

    rkmathews1@gmail.com

    Section 5:

    Tim Weltin (2011) Vice President

    1567 Sue Barnett Drive

    Home: 713.540.5315

    timweltin@mycase.info

    Luke Fatheree (2012)

    1034 W 43rd St.

    713.888.4743

    Terms expire October of year in  

    parentheses.

Civic Club Minutes continued from pg 4

was additional discussion about tagging 

the property for violation of grass 

height, why the property is in the state 

it is, who the investors are and what the 

involvement of the city might be. The 

apartments technically are not part of 

Garden Oaks but are adjacent to the 

neighborhood.

Garden Oaks Good Neighbor Award:  

Carl Waters received the quarterly Good 

Neighbor award. For 13 years, Waters 

has been a dedicated volunteer working 

to make the neighborhood safer. His 

long-term leadership of the GO Citizens 

on Patrol program has trained and kept 

local residents patrolling our streets for 

potential criminal activity.

Wine Walk:  The Garden Oaks Wine 

Walk is scheduled for Saturday, October 

16 with a rain date of November 6. 

Table sponsorships are important for 

the event’s success. Donations from 

businesses are encouraged. Tickets 

are $35 per person, and 200 tickets are 

available. Additional expenses being 

incurred this year are for port-o-lets and 

washing stations.

Standing Committee Reports: 

GO Citizens Patrol: Carl Waters reported 

four crimes in June. All were thefts. Total 

crimes are down two for the year. The 

neighborhood needs an extra patroller 

for GOCOP. Interested residents should 

contact Waters.

Constable Program: Terry Jeanes 

reminded everyone enrolled in the 

Constable Program to use the Vacation 

Watch Form. If there is an issue with 

traffic or stop signs during a particular 

time in a particular area, please let her 

know so she can get the Constable 

involved.

Membership: No update.

Beautification: No update.

Gazette: Mark Klein noted that Jessica 

Jarvis needs temporary help with the 

Gazette in August for the September 

addition. If anyone can help, it would be 

greatly appreciated.

GardenOaks.org Website: No update.

Garden Oaks Maintenance 

Organization (GOMO): No update.

Garden Oaks Elementary School 

Update: Principal Lindsey Pollock 

announced that summer school is over. 

Teachers will return for the regular 

school year on August 9 with school 

starting on August 23. She reported 

that additional information regarding 

the HISD application for a significant 

federal grant to support GOES should 

be available the end of August.

Presentation: President Mark Klein 

introduced April Tone from the Harris 

County Dispute Resolution Center. The 

DRC provides free mediation services to 

assist people with resolving many family 

and civil issues outside the courtroom. 

The mediators are a trained, neutral 

third party. The DRC has a 63 percent 

success rate and can involve volunteer 

attorneys when required. Tone provided 

background on the organization, 

services and process. Additional 

information is at www.drchouston.org 

or via phone at 713.755.8274.

New and Old Business: Prior to 

adjournment, three topics were 

discussed:

Super Neighborhood: President Klein 

reiterated that he thinks Garden Oaks 

should have representation in the newly 

forming group but he did not have an 

update on the status and will contact 

them for an update.

Wal-Mart: A Wal-Mart is planned for 

near Heights and I-10. HEB is not a 

contender for the property. Several 

Heights and Garden Oaks residents are 

petitioning in an effort to prevent the 

Wal-Mart.

Black Middle School: Concern was 

expressed over families leaving the area 

if they cannot afford a private middle 

school. General discussion indicated 

that parents needed to get involved 

to understand what, if any, issues the 

school has and how the community 

could become better involved to help.

Adjournment: President Mark Klein 

adjourned the meeting at 8:05 p.m.

Upcoming Civic Club meetings: 

7 p.m. Tuesday, August 3 – Budget 

discussion

7 p.m. Tuesday, September 7 – Houston 

Mayor Annise Parker
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CONNECTING MIND, BRAIN, 
HEALTH AND EDUCATION
by Lindsey Pollock, GOES Principal

Ever wonder how the brain works 

and what you can do to improve 

your (and your child’s) brain 

functioning? This summer I attended 

a class at Harvard University to study 

just that! The institute was made up 

of 74 people from all over the world 

and many different disciplines to 

study the neuroscience of the brain.

Speakers shared cutting-edge 

studies regarding advances in the 

study of the brain including imaging 

techniques and the importance of 

healthy nutrition and exercise for 

brains of all ages and stages. The 

following information represents 

simple ways for you and your 

child(ren) to engage in activities to 

grow your brain power and get into 

shape for this coming school year 

and beyond!

Exercise together as a family. 

Exercise increases oxygen and 

blood flow to the brain. Research 

shows that people who exercise 

have improved memory and higher 

GO KIDS NEWS
by Sarah Heath

Beat the back-to-school blues with 

our annual GO Kids Back-to-school 

Potluck! Brooke, Richard and Jack 

Whisenhunt are happy to host this 

fun event. Join us Saturday, August 

14, at 316 West 34th Street from 4-6 

p.m. Bring your favorite dish to share 

as well as a school supply donation. 

Join us for a Moms’ Night Out at 

Heights West Restaurant! See you 

Tuesday, August 10, at 7 p.m. at 

2307 Ella Blvd. The menu at this 

place is Southern by day and French 

by night. Contact Maricela Pina at 

pinamaricela@yahoo.com for more 

information.

Hey, dads! Feeling left out when you 

hear about how much fun we have 

out at our Moms’ Night Out? Well, 

now it’s your turn; join fellow dads 

at our first ever DNO (Dad’s Night 

Out)! The guys will meet at Petrol 

Station on Thursday, August 18, at 7 

p.m. Contact Richard Whisenhunt at 

whisenhuntrichard@yahoo.com for 

more information.

Are you or someone you know an 

overwhelmed, sleep deprived new 

parent? Take heart because help is 

on the way! We are happy to provide 

several meals to new families during 

those stressful few weeks. If you 

are expecting or know a neighbor 

who is please contact our Dinner 

Drop coordinator, Amber Berend, at 

amber.berend@yahoo.com and she’ll 

set you right up.

Don’t forget that GO Kids will be 

making the switch over to Big Tent 

starting August 1. If you have any 

questions or problems with the 

transition, don’t hesitate to ask. I’ll 

be happy to help in any way I can to 

help you adjust to these awesome 

changes. Just shoot me an email at 

sarahmheath@gmail.com.

GO Kids was started by a group of parents 

who wanted to build a family-friendly 

neighborhood where children and parents 

know each other and grow together. All 

Garden Oaks families are welcome. Not on 

the GO Kids list serve? Want more information 

about GO Kids? Contact Sarah Heath at 

832.724.3325 or sarahmheath@gmail.com.

 

Please support our advertisers who in 

turn support our neighborhood.  

Tell them you saw their ad 

in the Gazette! 
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levels of creativity. Walk together in the 

neighborhood or share in an exercise 

video or DVD. Yoga and stretching are 

great ways to oxygenate the brain and 

work the body at the same time.

Nutrition is key for optimal brain 

functioning. Food is the power for 

our bodies and children literally 

are what they eat. As we feed our 

bodies, the products we put into our 

bodies become the bones and tissues 

that make up our structures. Fruits, 

vegetables and complex carbohydrates 

are key to healthy brain function. 

Choose healthy foods and be a good 

example to your children. Be sure your 

child gets enough water. Our bodies 

primarily are water and the brain needs 

proper hydration to be alert. Be sure 

your child eats breakfast, which starts 

the brain and body working.

Your senses are pathways to the brain 

and help anchor information. Olfactory 

(sense of smell) often is overlooked. Use 

aromas to boost attention and learning. 

Does a sniff of a familiar scent trigger a 

memory? Use smell to set the stage for 

learning or transitions. Scented markers 

or crayons create positive associations. 

Allow children to make their own 

potpourri with cloves and cinnamon. 

Make scratch-and-sniff pictures by 

mixing gelatin with half the amount of 

water and use it as paint. Add cooking 

extract to tempra or watercolor paint. 

Grow an herb garden and encourage 

your child to clip leaves for cooking. 

A dab of lavender or chamomile on 

a pillow case can create a peaceful 

mood and help a child create a positive 

association with napping or bedtime.

Emotions and learning are intertwined 

in the brain. You are more likely to 

remember events and information that 

are linked to an emotion. Therefore, 

discuss emotions with your child. 

Sing songs with them throughout 

the day because music generates 

positive connection in the brain. 

Tell children often how much they 

mean to you. Teach stress-relaxation 

strategies and tap into positive 

feelings.

These are just a few tips to help you 

and your child build brain power. 

For further reading, check out Pam 

Schiller’s, Start Smart:  Building 

Brain Power in the Early Years, which 

contains many of these ideas!
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GO SISTERHOOD

Come spend your evening with the 

Garden Oaks Sisterhood; you’ll be 

glad you did.

Next Meeting: Petrol Station

985 Wakefield Drive

Houston, TX 77018

713.957.2875

7:30 p.m.  Thursday, August 19

For more information, to volunteer 

or if you have questions contact  

Beverly@beverlypr.com

or 713.494.1733

Like people, most dogs like both 

familiarity and a little variety in 

their exercise routines. Many dogs 

get to know the neighborhood 

during walks and enjoy checking 

on their favorite spots. Dog parks 

are popular for off-leash romping 

with other dogs, which is what most 

dogs need. However, if your dog 

does not play well with other dogs, 

this is not the place for him. Doggie 

day care can exercise both his mind 

and body, and he should come 

home worn out and happy. 

In future issues we will talk about 

specific activities and games for 

every dog, like the ball hound, the 

nose and the couch potato. Live by 

the philosophy that a tired dog is a 

good dog.

Casey Farris is owner/operator of 

Bone Voyage Pet Sitting Services©, 

and Go Dog USA, Garden Oaks 

companies offering many services 

and products dedicated to the welfare 

of our pets and the people who love 

them. Dorothy Dan Farris is owner/

operator of Casey.  Please forward 

your questions and pet news to  

Casey@goDOGusa.com or call 

713.688.6363.

CRITTER CORNER
by Casey  and  Dorothy Dan Farris 

Most dogs don’t get enough exercise, 

so this month we talk about how 

much is enough. Play with your dog 

every day and make sure he has 

plenty of water and be alert to signs 

of heat stress such as glassy eyes and 

heavy panting.

Critters 101: How Much Exercise is 

Enough?

We often think of exercise only as a 

health issue, but it has significant day-

to-day effects on a dog’s behavior 

as well. If dogs, especially puppies 

and young dogs, don’t get the 

chance to burn off energy the result 

often is destructive behavior. If you 

are annoyed at the holes your dog 

has dug, have headaches from his 

barking, and have to replace pillows 

shredded into expensive fluff, your 

dog probably is not getting enough 

exercise.

These behavior issues cause many 

people to give up their dogs, 

even though they are completely 

preventable. Unfortunately some 

people don’t think enough about 

exercise when selecting a dog and 

choose one who needs more exercise 

than they are willing or have time to 

provide.

How much exercise is enough 

depends on your dog’s age, breed 

and health. A sight hound needs 

short bursts of exercise and guarding 

dogs don’t need as much as sporting 

breeds who like to hunt all day. While 

a leashed walk around the block is 

a great place to start, it usually is 

not enough. Most dogs need 30 to 

60 minutes of exercise a day, and 

active breeds need a minimum of 30 

minutes of hard aerobic exercise most 

days of the week.
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Lauren Layne Odinet, her parents’ little sunshine, is turning one year old on August 11.  

Mommy and Daddy count their blessings everyday for their precious angel and cannot 

believe a year has gone by already!  Lauren’s proud parents are Jenny and Randy Odinet.

PHOTO OF THE MONTH
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